Queensland Government

Cabinet – December 2012

[bookmark: _GoBack]Appointment and remuneration of a Commissioner to the Queensland Health Payroll inquiry

Attorney-General and Minister for Justice

1. In December 2012, Cabinet approved the establishment of a Commission of Inquiry into the Queensland Health payroll system, subject to Governor in Council approval.
2. The Commission is to conduct a comprehensive review of all aspects of the procurement and implementation process for the Queensland Health payroll system. The Commission will also investigate whether there have been any breaches of law, contractual provisions, codes of conduct or government standards and make recommendations about any reforms required to existing legislation, policies, standards and processes for major Queensland government information and communication technology projects initiated in future to ensure the delivery of high quality and cost-effective products and systems.
3. Cabinet endorsed that the Honourable Justice Richard Chesterman AO RFD QC be recommended to the Governor in Council for appointment as Commissioner to the Queensland Health Payroll Commission of Inquiry from 1 February to 30 June 2013.
4. Attachments:
· Nil.
